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BEFORE THE PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION 

OF THE STATE OF MISSOURI 
 

In the Matter of the Establishment of a   )  
Working Case Regarding FERC Order 2222  )  
Regarding Participation of Distributed Energy  ) Case No.  EW-2021-0267 
Resource Aggregators in Markets Operated by  ) 
Regional Transmission Organizations and   ) 
Independent Systems Operators    ) 
 

NOTICE OF WORKSHOP 
 

COMES NOW the Staff (“Staff”) of the Missouri Public Service Commission 

(“Commission”), by and through counsel, and states the following: 

1. On February 24, 2021, the Commission opened this docket to evaluate the 

Federal Energy Regulatory Commission’s (FERC) Order 2222, regarding the regulation 

of distributed energy resource (DER) aggregators and their participation in the capacity, 

energy and ancillary service markets operated by Regional Transmission Organizations 

(RTO) and Independent System Operators (ISO).  

2. Staff now files this Notice to announce an informational workshop to be held 

June 29, 2021, beginning at 9:00 a.m., to gather information and insight into this topic. 

The workshop will take place at the Governor’s Office Building, 200 Madison Street, 

Jefferson City, MO 65101, and will include the option to participate virtually or in-person. 

Staff will file the agenda for the workshop in this docket. 

3. Staff requests that interested stakeholders provide questions that they 

would like to see addressed at the workshop by filing them in this docket no later than 

June 16, 2021.  

4. Staff also requests that interested stakeholders notify Staff counsel  

Whitney Payne at whitney.payne@psc.mo.gov, whether they will participate in the 
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meeting virtually or in-person. Staff asks that stakeholders provide this information to Staff 

counsel no later than June 25, 2021. 

WHEREFORE, Staff requests that the Commission issue an order setting the 

workshop for June 29, 2021, beginning at 9:00 a.m.; asking interested parties to file 

responses to Staff’s questions no later than June 16, 2021; asking interested parties to 

notify Staff counsel as to whether they will participate virtually or in-person no later than 

June 25, 2021; and grant such other and further relief as is just in the circumstances. 

Respectfully submitted, 
 
/s/ Whitney Payne  
Whitney Payne  
Senior Counsel  
Missouri Bar No. 64078  
Attorney for the Staff of the  
Missouri Public Service Commission  
P. O. Box 360  
Jefferson City, MO 65102  
(573) 751-8706 (Telephone)  
(573) 751-9285 (Fax)  
whitney.payne@psc.mo.gov 

 
 
 

CERTIFICATE OF SERVICE 
 

I hereby certify that a true and correct copy of the foregoing was served by 
electronic mail, or First Class United States Postal Mail, postage prepaid, on this 3rd day 
of June, 2021, to all counsel of record.  
 

/s/ Whitney Payne   
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